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BURLARY PUBLIC ASSISTANCE REQUESTED

"In the past few days, the Sheriff's office has responded to and investigated
some residential burglaries in the Radnor and Flora areas of the

county. These crimes have been occurring during daylight hours,
encompassing the general hours of 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. At this time, the
only, possible suspect vehicle descriptions we have, are a blue colored, 4
door passenger car and a black colored, full sized pick up truck, acting
suspicious in the area. Deputies have combed these areas but have not
located these vehicles. Obviously, individuals participating in criminal acts
can and do switch vehicles frequently and are frequently mobile, searching
about in various portions of our county and neighboring counties.

A basic, common sense message we want to extend to our community in an
effort to "help us, help you" is to remember to secure your homes and
properties. Please lock doors, lock windows. Consider a security

system. Most are relatively inexpensive any more. We are not in a position
to recommend or endorse a specific system. Be vigilant

in observing suspicious activity which may be observed in your
neighborhood. Above all, report anything which just doesn't look "right" for
your area. It can be frustrating for us when we learn community members
may have seen something and either chose not to report it or, as we've
heard previously, "didn't want to bother us." My reply is this. We work and
serve you. Bother us! I would much rather follow up on a report of a
suspicious person or vehicle report and find it is legitimate activity or has
nothing to do with what we are investigating versus finding out days or
weeks later and learn it may have been the "break" we were looking

for. Our community is our additional "eyes and ears" and we value your
information. The simple comment of "See It, Report It" is important to

us. Thank you for all you do for us. With your continued assistance, we
WILL continue to make Carroll County a safe and great place to live, work,
and raise a family. Thank you."

-Sheriff Tobe H. Leazenby



